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TO:       
Alexander Jaegerman Planning Division Director





FROM:  
Jim Seymour – Development Review Coordinator, Sebago Technics, Inc.

RE:       
Chabad Lubavitch of Maine, Pomeroy Street: Synagogue & Family Home

DATE:   
July 25, 2007
Sebago Technics has reviewed the most recent revised Site Plan dated 7/20/07 and supporting documentation for the proposed Synagogue and family home to be located off Pomeroy Street.  Below are our final comments. If  section is deemed complete then all previous comments pertaining to the section have been addressed
1.
Stormwater Management

An underdrain included in the swale behind the Briggs property cannot directly tie into a City underdrain. The underdrain must either connect to the culvert leading to DMH 2 or tie into the Detention Pond Outlet/Structure.

Prior to occupancy the applicant shall provide the City with a drainage maintenance agreement such that if there is a drainage issue affecting street drainage or as a result of private drainage interfering with street drainage the City will have rights to maintain the drainage as it enters their system. Standard forms are available at the planning office to assist you with this process.
2.
Road Access/Circulation


All issues completed
3.
Grading/Erosion Control


All issues completed
4.
Utility Installation/Location
Transformers and air release valves are to be set by the independent Utility companies. An as-built survey of final locations must be submitted to Public works prior to final release of the performance bond.

5.
General
A.
 City Arborist to comment on landscaping.
B 
No quantities of wetland impacts or proof of DEP approvals with State permit # has been noted on the Site Plan as previously requested.
6.
Details
A.
Need to provide typical details for the City of Portland typical Pipe section. 
The Detail is acceptable for private piping not for public installations, 12 
inches of stone is required above the pipe not 6 inches of sand. 
The above issues have been discussed with the City of Portland ROW Inspector, We request as-built surveys be supplied for any field revisions even if considered diminimus. We feel the following can be corrected during construction, as long as corrected plans and documents are forwarded prior to any occupancy.
Please feel free to contact me if you have additional revisions or have site specific questions.

JRS:jrs

